

ENGLISH TEST 5

Question I (1,5 points): Circle the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|----------------------|----------------------|------------------------|
| 1. A. h <u>i</u> storic | B. exc <u>i</u> ting | C. <u>i</u> sland | D. f <u>i</u> rework |
| 2. A. o <u>ce</u> an | B. sp <u>eci</u> al | C. <u>ce</u> lebrate | D. mus <u>ici</u> an |
| 3. A. c <u>oa</u> st | B. s <u>oa</u> p | C. b <u>oa</u> t | D. br <u>oa</u> d |
| 4. A. gar <u>age</u> | B. vill <u>age</u> | C. mess <u>age</u> | D. short <u>age</u> |
| 5. A. bir <u>th</u> day | B. clo <u>th</u> | C. nor <u>th</u> ern | D. <u>th</u> ater |
| 6. A. v <u>ase</u> s | B. fridg <u>e</u> s | C. dish <u>e</u> s | D. bookselv <u>e</u> s |

Question II (3,5 points): Choose the best answer to complete each of the following sentences.

1. "There is _____ sugar in the jar. Go and buy a kilo, Nguyet."
A. some B. much C. little D. few
2. I'm tired, _____ I'll go to bed early.
A. but B. because C. so D. or
3. In England, children _____ go to school between the ages of 6 and 18. It is compulsory .
A. should B. need C. may D. must
4. You have to throw the ball into the net when you play _____.
A. basketball B. football C. tennis D. badminton
5. The bigger the house is, the _____ furniture it needs.
A. fewer B. bigger C. more D. less
6. I live _____ my parents and younger brother in a big flat in the city.
A. in B. with C. of D. for
7. Minh is an active and strong boy. He does _____ karate twice a week.
A. a B. an C. the D. Ø
8. - "_____ do you visit your hometown?" - "Once every two or three months."
A. How long B. How far C. How often D. How much
9. - **Duong:** "I'm hungry now, Mum!"
- **Mother:** "_____"
A. Would you like to go out? B. Let's cook dinner now.
C. Why are you so hungry? D. Here is some bread and butter for you.
10. There is a _____ table in the kitchen. I like it very much.
A. beautiful round wooden B. wooden round beautiful
C. round wooden beautiful D. beautiful wooden round
11. We sometimes _____ experiments in physics classes.
A. make B. work C. do D. get
12. We learn a lot from Discovery Channel. This channel is _____.
A. educate B. educator C. education D. educational
13. _____ are you going to invite to your party next week?- My friends.

A. Who B. Whose C. Where D. What

14. What time _____ on television?

A. is news B. are news C. are the news D. is the news

Question III (1,5 points): Write correct forms of the words in the brackets to complete the sentences.

1. It's nice meeting such a _____ person.	friend
2. A talent show is a competition to choose the best _____.	perform
3. There are many modern _____ in Ho Chi Minh City.	build
4. You can join in lots of _____ activities in Ha Long Bay.	excite
5. When foreigners talk to him, he can speak English _____ with them.	fluent
6. My trip to Fan Si Pan with my friends is an _____ experience.	forget

Your answer:

- | | |
|----------|----------|
| 1. _____ | 2. _____ |
| 3. _____ | 4. _____ |
| 5. _____ | 6. _____ |

Question IV (1,5 points): Give the correct form of the verbs in the brackets.

- We (**have**) _____ English lessons on Monday, Wednesday and Friday.
- Why you (**look**) _____ at me like that? What is the matter?
- When my brother and I (**3.1. be**) _____ small, we (**3.2. go**) _____ swimming every weekend.
- If the pupils do well at school, they (**receive**) _____ scholarships.
- Don't forget (**bring**) _____ along a camera for our trip to Cat Ba Island.

Question V (1,5 points): Find out and correct the mistake in each sentence.

- Don't eat too many salt because it is not good for you.

- Which programme do you like best: Wildlife or Science?

- There are some orange juice and some milk to drink after dinner.

- There is an university and a big stadium in our city.

- Most ants could lift objects that are ten times heavier than their own bodies.

- Shouldn't we waste so much paper, we will save a lot of trees.

Question VI (2,0 points): Circle the best option from A, B, C, D to fill in each blank in the following passage.

MY WORKING DAY

On week days, I often get up at seven a.m. I don't like to get up early, (1) _____ I have to, because I have a lot of work to do during the day.

I do my morning exercises, (2) _____ my bed, wash myself, dress and go to the dinning room to have breakfast. My mother usually prepares breakfast, but sometimes I do it myself. I do not like big breakfasts, I (3) _____ a cup of coffee and a sandwich.

Then I go to school. It is rather far (4) _____ my house and I go there by bus. I have classes till half past four. I go home, do my homework and do some work in the house. I sweep the floor, dust the (5) _____ and clean the carpets with the vacuum-cleaner. Sometimes, my mother (6) _____ me to go shopping or to help her in the kitchen.

After that, I have free time. I go for a walk with my friend, watch TV, read books, or play computer games. Then I have (7) _____ with my family at around 7.30 p.m. I like evenings very much because (8) _____ of us get together after work, study and have the opportunity to talk about our family affairs. I usually go to bed at about eleven o'clock.

- | | | | |
|--------------|--------------|-----------|--------------|
| 1. A. and | B. but | C. so | D. then |
| 2. A. watch | B. clean | C. make | D. wash |
| 3. A. has | B. want | C. need | D. prefer |
| 4. A. from | B. with | C. to | D. of |
| 5. A. cup | B. dish | C. cooker | D. furniture |
| 6. A. asks | B. lets | C. makes | D. waits |
| 7. A. supper | B. breakfast | C. dinner | D. lunch |
| 8. A. every | B. all | C. none | D. each |

Question VII (1,5 points): Fill in each blank in the following passage with ONE suitable word.

Nowadays, television (1) _____ very popular. Both old and (2) _____ people enjoy watching it very much. TV programs attract millions of viewers all (3) _____ the world. In addition to the news, TV stations also broadcast many interesting (4) _____ such as sports, music, cartoons, wildlife, popular science, reports, contests, movies, etc. At present, people can enjoy a (5) _____ program on TV. Live TV program helps us see events at the same time as they are (6) _____. In our country, we often watch live TV programs of important events and international football matches.

Your answer:

- | | |
|----------|----------|
| 1. _____ | 2. _____ |
| 3. _____ | 4. _____ |
| 5. _____ | 6. _____ |

Question VIII (1,5 points): Read the following passage and choose the correct answer to each of the questions below.

The story of Diego Maradona, the Argentina footballer, is the story of the rise and fall of a poor man who became a world star, but paid the price of fame. At 33 years of age, he is now at the end of a career which saw him in the 1980s, as the bright star of World Cup football.

Maradona was born in the poor area of Furito in Buenos Aires. Early in his life, he was able to realize a dream of most poor boys, the dream that way out of poverty-trap is through success in sport. Sport in the world around is an activity open to all people, no matter what their background is.

Diego Maradona is one of eight children. His father is an Indian and his mother is an Italian. The games of football played in the dirty street outside his small white, one-storied home in Furito were to provide him with a passport out of the small town. Today, poorly-dressed boys still run and kick balls around the street from which their hero traveled to become one of the world's great football artists.

1. Who is Diego Maradona?

- A. a businessman B. a dancer C. a footballer D. both B and C

2. How old was he when he wasn't a footballer anymore?

- A. 23 B. 33 C. 43 D. 53

3. Where was he born?

- A. Argentina B. India C. Asia D. Brazil

4. What was his dream?

- A. A movie star is the way to get out of poverty.
B. A football coach to teach football for poor children.
C. A music star performs in the final football match.
D. Success in sport is the way out of poverty-trap.

5. How many people are there in his family?

- A. 8 B. 9 C. 10 D. 11

6. What is his parents' nationality?

- A. Argentina B. Indian C. Italian D. Italian and Indian

Question IX (2,0 points): Use the suggested words to rewrite the sentences the same meaning as given ones.

1. A house in a city is normally more expensive than a house in the countryside.

→ A house in the countryside is normally _____

2. It is not good for you to neglect the lessons before your exam. (**better**)

→ You _____

3. Our teacher's hair is short, brown, and beautiful.

→ Our teacher _____

4. Why don't we donate the old books and clothes to the poor children in this region? (**Shall**)

→ _____

5. If she doesn't use her old clothes, she will give them to those in need.

→ **Unless** _____

6. I really enjoy doing the gardening. (**pleasure**)

→ **Doing** _____

7. He spent one hour a day playing with his children. (**take**)

→ **It** _____

8. Mai couldn't go to her friend's wedding party because of her serious illness.

→ **Because Mai** _____

Question X (1,5 points): Choose the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the sentence that best written from the words or phrases given.

1. Mrs. Smith/ travel to work/ motorbike/ every day.

- A. Mrs. Smith traveling to work on motorbike every day.
- B. Mrs. Smith travels to work by motorbike every day.
- C. Mrs. Smith travels to working in a motorbike every day.
- D. Mrs. Smith travels to work with motorbike every day.

2. There/ compass/ three/books/ pencil/ bookshelf/

- A. There is three books, a pencil, and a compass on the bookshelf.
- B. There a pencil, a compass, and three books is on the bookshelf.
- C. There is a pencil, a compass, and three books on the bookshelf.
- D. There is a pencil and a compass on the three books bookshelf.

3. In/ first half/ the match/ our team/ score/ goal.

- A. In the first half of the match, our team scores a goal.
- B. In the first half of the match, our team scored a goal.
- C. In the first half in the match, our team scored a goal.
- D. In the first half on the match, our team scores a goal.

4. We/ watch/ documentary/ know more/ historical event/.

- A. We watch documentaries to know more about historical event.
- B. We watch documentary to know more of historical events.
- C. We watch documentary to know more of historical event.
- D. We watch documentaries to know more about historical events.

5. Television/ tool/ gain/ education/ information/.

- A. Television is a tool to gain education and information.
- B. Television is a tool to gain educations and informations.
- C. Television are some tool to gain education and informations.
- D. Television is a tool gaining education and information.

6. It/ easy/find/food stall/ around Bangkok/ serve/ different/ Thai/dish/./

- A. It's easy to find food stalls in all around Bangkok, serving different Thai dish.
- B. It's easy to find food stalls all around Bangkok, serving different Thailand dish.
- C. It's easy to finding food stalls all around Bangkok, serving different Thai dishes.
- D. It's easy to find food stalls all around Bangkok, serving different Thai dishes.

